Great Basin College
Student Government Association
Minutes
12:30 P.M. August 24th, 2012
Battle Mountain – GBC BM 3
Elko – SGA Meeting Room CSL
Ely – GBC 114
Pahrump – PVC 120
Winnemucca- GBC 108
I. Call to Order: 12:33 PM
II. Roll Call

Executive Board

Alex Porter, President



Present
Isaac Duran, Vice President


Present
Grace Blair, Secretary



Present
Adriana Mendez, Student Advocate

Present
Battle Mountain Senator

Danielle Powell




Present
Elko Senators

Janet Correa




Present 

Ely Senator

Peggy Drain




Present
Pahrump Senators

Shannon Hadfield




Present
Winnemucca Senators

Lacy Villarreal                                                      Present
Yezenia Poulsen




Present
III. Introduction of Guests                                                 
                        Information
Elko: Director of Safety and Security Pat Anderson

Winnemucca: Susan French (arrived at 1:13 PM)
IV. Approval of Agenda






Information / Action

A. Senator Villarreal moved to approve the agenda for August 24th, 2012. Vice President Duran seconded.
DISCUSSION: Item A, the amount needs to be changed from $5,120.00 to $5,350.00. Motion passes unanimously.
V. Approval of Minutes






Information / Action

A. Senator Poulsen moved to approve the minutes for August 17th, 2012. Senator Hadfield seconded. 
DISCUSSION: None. Motion passes unanimously.
VI. 
President’s Report 






Information / Action
President Porter reported on the following: 

· He and Vice President Duran spoke with Swank earlier this week and found out that it is possible to send the movies Elko receives to the other campuses. There would be a separate agreement allowing each campus to receive the same eight movies the main Elko campus receives that they would show the movies on the same dates as Elko as well. The cost was placed at $300.00 per film, per campus for only three campuses, and $275.00 per film, per campus for all four outlying campuses, which comes out at about $1,600.00 per campus for the year. The only concern would be where Battle Mountain would host their movies, due to the fact that they do not have any projectors, SmartBoards, or facilities to show the movies in. 
· Senator Drain and Senator Poulsen raised concerns about the cost of sending the movies to all campuses. They said that it wouldn’t be worth the money because attendance would be so low. 

· The money for the contract would come from the Elko SGA Host Account, and Senator Hadfield asked what would have to be sacrificed in order to pay for these. 
· President Porter said that this would be something that the budget probably wouldn’t support and that what will probably happen is that the movie nights will stay in Elko and the other campuses will be welcome to attend, as always. 

· Senator Villarreal asked if there would be a possibility of trying the movies again in the Spring semester, but President Porter explained that the contract is year-long. Senator Poulsen then said that they may be able to set up a carpool to Elko for the movie nights, and that they could do a poll to see how many students would be interested in taking that opportunity. On the poll, students would also have a choice of which day would work best, choosing between Wednesdays, Thursdays, and Friday nights. President Porter added that we could also move the movie times to earlier in the evening if it were on a different day. 

· President Porter said that for now, the movies will stay in Elko, everyone will do a poll on their campus, and once the information has been gathered, everyone will bring the information back and there will be further discussion then. 

· He said that the Senator retreat has been planned for October 6, 2012. 

· He also said that Elko is getting ready for orientation. The team will put trifolds into the student handbooks this afternoon, as well as practice what will be said tomorrow during orientation. He and Vice President Duran bought prizes yesterday. 
VII. Vice President’s Report





Information
Vice President Duran reported on the following:

· He said that the SOL calendar was sent out via email earlier this morning and that this will be his area of expertise. He encouraged the Senators to email him with events so that he can add them as they plan them. 
· President Porter added that any events planned after September are highly tentative and that he is excited to include the other sites on the calendar, as they haven’t in the past. He also said that he wants there to be clubs in all the sites that can participate in the meetings and that if this happens, SOL meetings may become IAV. 
· Vice President Duran said that Welcome Back Week was originally scheduled for this week, but because of the fair taking place they opted to move it back a week to the following week, falling on a four day week and so it won’t have to compete with the fair this weekend. Election Week has also been moved back and applications will now be due on September 13, 2012. The ASGA conference that the Executive Board will be attending is scheduled for September 27-30, 2012. Drive Week has been tabled until further discussion and agreement can be reached. 

· He mentioned that the reason IAV Bingo has been canceled is because the IAV coordinator said that there is probably no way SGA will be able to hold and IAV games this semester and if they do, one of the sites will be left out due to various class scheduling on every night of the semester. 
VIII. Treasury Report






Information / Action
None. 
IX.  
Student Advocate’s Report





Information
Student Advocate Mendez reported on the following:

· She said that she emailed the Senators as well as the Center Directors the election packets with SGA Senator Applications in them to each center and that all packets have been updated. All centers should have received the student handbooks by now, and that she hopes everyone will be speaking at orientation about SGA. 
· The new information about D.P.O.s has come about from the housing audit that was done earlier this summer. Each club/department must now fill out a D.P.O. for every event and if a representative from SGA is attending, they need to be listed at the bottom of the page. The form also asks for the number of people (students, faculty, and staff) that attend. When purchasing for an event, there must be one D.P.O. for food items and another for non-food items. 

· Susan French said that there is only one store in Winnemucca that takes D.P.O.s and they are unlikely to take more than one if they bring in multiples. 

· Pat Anderson said that she will talk to Sonja Sibert about it and ask if they can put the different account numbers on the form so that there is only one D.P.O. throughout the whole event. Sonja Sibert is expected to attend the next meeting, where all campuses may bring their respective D.P.O. handlers to talk and ask questions about the new system. 

· Student Advocate Mendez said she sent an email about all of the technicalities yesterday and that in a lot of the events, the number of people attending will have to be generalized. 
X. Center Reports







Information

A. Battle Mountain
· Senator Powell said that orientation went fairly well. Wells and Wendover did not have all of the supplies that they needed, but they faxed and shared their supplies and everything worked out pretty well. It was very hot because the A/C is currently broken on the Battle Mountain campus, so they took a lot of breaks. She is getting ready for Welcome Back Week, and doing a Welcome Back Week Backpack Drawing for students. 
B. Ely
· Senator Drain said that the last time she checked there were 20-25 students enrolled in orientation tomorrow. She is finishing up preparations for orientation. 
C. Pahrump
· Senator Hadfield said that there are 60 students enrolled in orientation tomorrow and the money she has budgeted will not be enough to feed them all. Vice President of Student Affairs Lynn Mahlberg has agreed to take on any extra costs and she will need to be reimbursed at next week’s meeting. She is buying Amazon gift cards for books and school supplies for Welcome Back Week. At orientation, she is planning on heavily promoting SGA and looking for Senators that are willing to put in the time and effort needed to hold that position. Otherwise, she said she is getting things ready for fundraisers, getting the Coffee Corner set up, and is generally trying to make things on the incoming Senators easier. 
D. Winnemucca
· Senator Poulsen said that they are getting some practice in for orientation and that they had 20 students on Wednesday, and have 30 enrolled for tomorrow. They are planning for Welcome Back Week currently.
XI. Committee Reports






Information / Action

A. Facilities- None.
B. Elko Senator Report- Senator Correa said that she is making fliers to put up around campus for Welcome Back Week and that everyone is getting ready for the upcoming events.
XII. Unfinished Business





            Information / Action
Senator Hadfield moved to approve that all funding for IAV Bingo events have been voided. (Items B-E and G on August 17, 2012 Minutes). Vice President Duran seconded.

DISCUSSION: None. Motion passes unanimously.
XIII. New Business






            Information / Action

A. ASGA National Summit





Information / Action
Senator Villarreal moved to approve President Porter requests a cap of $5,350.00 to cover the funds needed for the SGA Executive Board to attend the ASGA National Summit conference to be held in Washington D.C. on September 27th – 30th, 2012. Senator Drain seconded.
DISCUSSION: President Porter said that this was mentioned in last week’s meeting. The conference is only one weekend long, but from the itinerary, there are lots of workshops to choose from that cater to all different Executive Board positions. There are workshops for SGA trainings, getting students to care about SGA, etc. He said that the Executive Board will be bringing back lots of information to share with the Senators. The money allocated in this item was budgeted to cover an $800.00 average for airfare, but the real numbers ended up being $866.00 per person, so the budget was adjusted accordingly. The money also covers hotel rooms and transportation. This event will be beneficial to all campuses, not just Elko and is the reason for holding off on planning the retreat earlier in the year. At the call of the President, the roll call vote was administered. 
Isaac Duran, Vice President


Yes
Grace Blair, Secretary



Yes
Danielle Powell



Yes
Janet Correa




Yes 

Peggy Drain




Yes
Shannon Hadfield



Yes
Lacy Villarreal                                                Yes
Yezenia Poulsen



Yes

XIV.
Public Comment






Information

· President Porter said that the next meeting is scheduled for August 31, 2012. 
· Vice President Duran said that he and President Porter attended the housing barbeque and looked for potential senators. They missed the picture opportunity, but had a lot of fun. They met a lot of housing students and many of them were excited about the SGA events and the “free food!” President Porter said the personality-wise, it was a very diverse group. 
· Vice President Duran asked if everyone would mind moving their Welcome Back Weeks to match Elko’s. Winnemucca and Ely said that they could, and Battle Mountain already planned theirs for the same time. Pahrump has already planned everything for the most part. President Porter said that if anyone was planning on moving their Welcome Back Weeks, to email him and let him know. 
ADJOURNMEMT: 1:52 PM

DATE: _____________________________________

SGA PRESIDENT: ___________________________________________________________

